
Submitter: Sheri Fayal 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: SB348 

With Measure 114 tied up in courts, the creators of SB348 are undermining the 

judicial branch by trying to make this dangerous bill into law. 

As an Oregon resident and constituent, I oppose SB 348 for the following reasons: 

 

The "permit to purchase" fee increase suggests discrimination against minorities and 

the poor and deters their constitutional right to bear arms. 

I oppose that this bill backdates the prohibition against gun magazines holding more 

than 10 rounds. Lawmakers want to punish in criminalize law-abiding citizens who 

have already purchased magazines holding more than 10 rounds. This is outrageous 

intent against the Oregon citizens' rights. 

This bill attempts to control law-abiding citizens by taking away their constitutional 

rights to bear arms. It's discriminatory against the citizens of Oregon. It does not 

deter the criminal minded to go on the black market and purchase arms for criminal 

intent. 

 

As an Oregon citizen, I urge bill SB348 to be voted down. 

 


